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Message from the President 
 

On behalf of the Chestnut Ridge Conservancy Board of Directors, welcome 

and thank you for being a part of our Ten Year anniversary celebration 

supporting the preservation and restoration of Chestnut Ridge Park. 

 

We are delighted and immensely thankful to you for having chosen to 

support the Chestnut Ridge Conservancy in its mission.  

 

This year, because of the difficult times, we have decided to try a different 

approach for our annual fund raiser through a virtual type Gala.  Instead of 

all of us meeting at one location on a specific date to celebrate, we are 

giving you the option of choosing select area restaurants  via dinner gift 

certificates as a thank you for your donation(s), for which you may use on 

your own date and time of choosing.   This is our safe way of showing our 

appreciation for your support of the Conservancy.  

 

In this commemorative booklet you will see and read about our beginnings, 

our founding trustees, individual past and current board members through 

the years, the story and history of Chestnut Ridge Park, nostalgic and 

current photos of the park, our Park restoration and preservation 

accomplishments in narrative and picture formats and lastly future Park 

improvement endeavors. We hope you enjoy this keepsake. 

 

Our future ability to support restoration and preservation efforts in 

Chestnut Ridge Park depends on your support.  We can only proceed 

forward with your financial backing. 

 

From all of us at the Chestnut Ridge Conservancy, again, our sincere thank 

you for your support and may you have a safe and healthy remainder of the 

year and coming year.  

 

Sincerely, Gordon M. Panek 

President – Chestnut Ridge Conservancy    

 
 



 
  

Message from the Commissioner 
 

As we all know, this year has been trying on all of us. We are pleased to 

say that we were able to be a sense of normalcy for many in our region, 

as we were able to keep all 10,000 acres of our parklands and properties 

open throughout the Pandemic.  

 

Our Parks and Properties have seen a large increase in users in the past 

months, which has included many new users of our Parks. With the new 

users in the Parks we are able to be reminded of the many amazing assets 

we have across the County. 

 

Through this difficult time, it is even more important that we are lucky 

enough to have a Country Executive and County Legislature who 

recognize the importance of parks and continue to support our Park 

System in every way they can. As a non-mandated service in county 

government, Parks are happy to have great leaders in who recognize the 

importance of Parks as the “People’s Mandate”. 

 

The 10,000 acres of the Erie County Park System spread across every 

corner of the County. From Akron Falls to Scoby Dam, it is often 

imperative for Erie County Parks to collaborate with great partners to 

preserve and enhance the many regional gems we operate across our 

County. This is why we are so pleased, to have a great partner in the 

Chestnut Ridge Conservancy (CRC). Without the CRC, many of the 

enhancement and restoration projects that have taken place in Chestnut 

Ridge Park over the past ten years may not have been possible, and for 

that, our whole region is grateful for the CRC’s efforts. 

 

Sincerely, Troy P. Schinzel 

Commissioner – Erie County Parks, Recreation & Forestry 

 



 
  

Ten years of partnership with the Erie 

County Department of Parks, 

Recreation and Forestry for the benefit 

of Chestnut Ridge Park. 

For that, we sincerely thank 

 
❖ County Executive Mark C. Poloncarz  

❖ Commissioner of Parks Troy P. Schinzel 

❖ County Legislator John J. Mills 

❖ Superintendent J. J. Thomas 

❖ The entire staff at Chestnut Ridge Park 

 



 
  



 
  



 
 
  



 
  

About the Conservancy, it’s beginnings, and 

its future… 
 

In an effort to assist the County of Erie in preserving and restoring 

Chestnut Ridge Park in the midst of budget cuts and rising expenses, 

a dedicated group of concerned citizens came together in 2008 to 

form the Chestnut Ridge Conservancy. 

  

Officially incorporated in 2010 as a not-for-profit 501(c)(3) 

organization the Conservancy was established to support the 

restoration and preservation of the rich natural, recreational and 

historic resources that comprise Chestnut Ridge Park. 

  

The Conservancy is a all volunteer organization comprised of a non-

paid Board of Directors.  The members of the Board work in 

partnership with Erie County Department of  Parks, Recreation and 

Forestry through a legal Memo of Understanding with Erie County.  

The Conservancy’s funding stream is based on memberships, general 

donations and a once a year Gala fund raiser.  Through the past ten 

years the Conservancy has accomplished some very notable  

achievements for Chestnut Ridge Park.  See our achievements page. 

 

 As is the case with most not-for- profit organizations, funding new 

initiatives big or small  remains a challenge.  Today’s Park 

perseveration and restoration projects whether they are big ones or 

smaller ones, cost a lot of money. Even simple stone work restoration 

can run into the tens of thousands of dollars.   

 

The Conservancy remains committed to continue as a viably funded 

organization, to utilize its resources  to help with occasional calling 

from the Erie County Parks Department on various restoration or 

preservation projects. Community support is essential for the 

Conservancy to remain as a viable funded organization. 

 

 
  
 



 
  



 
 
  

The Chestnut Ridge Conservancy 
 2010 Original Board of Directors 

“Founding Trustees” 
 

Chairman – Raymond Fabiniak (d) 

President – John Bailey 

Vice President – Ed Starosielec (d) 

Treasurer – Jack Bertsch 

Secretary – Justine LeFauve (d) 

 

David M Buyers (d) 

Marilyn Heim 

Michael Merritt 

Ronald J. Michnik 

Michael Neumeister 

 

Sincere thank you to those founding trustees who had 

played the key role in forming, incorporating and 

setting the wheels in motion for the Chestnut Ridge 

Conservancy and its mission.  For those listed above (d) 

who have passed, may their memory live on with the 

organization they played their respective role in 

founding.  

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
  

David Buyer Ed Starosielec 

Raymond Fabiniak 

Justine LeFauve Peter Swartwout 

In Remembrance 



 
 
adasadarea

Ron Michnik – Founding 

Trustee  

Troy Schinzel – 

Commissioner of Parks 

Bernie Boinski 

Liz Cash 

James Lynch 

 

Toni Cudney 

Andy Gernold 

Edward J. Murphy III 

Lynn Buffamonti 

Jason Jaskula 

Barbara Hauser 

Jim Hornung, Sr. 

 

 

The Chestnut Ridge Conservancy 
 2020 Current Board of Directors 

 

President - Gordon M. Panek 

Vice President – Ramona Lloyd 

Treasurer – Thomas A DiSimone 

Secretary – William Thornton 

 

 
Directors 

Recording Secretary – Liz O’Donnell 
Administrative Consultant – Herbert Schmidt 
Playground Grant Consultant – Mary Simpson 



 

Raymond A. Fabiniak Guardian and 
Benefactor Award Recipients 

 

Each year Chestnut Ridge Conservancy Board of Directors selects 
an individual to award for their outstanding service, dedication and 

volunteerism to the Conservancy. 

Raymond Fabiniak 
2012 

Jack Bertsch 
2013 

John Bailey 
2014 

Justine LeFarve 
2015 

Ron Michnik 
2016 

Ron Smith 
2017 

Liz Cash 
2018 

Diane Morse 
2019 

Mike Neumeister 
Benefactor Award 

2016 
 



 
  

 Conservancy Galas through the years 
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Chestnut Ridge Park 
Excerpts from Erie County Park Commission booklet published 1939 

 

“South easterly from Buffalo there is a gradual rise towards the foothills of 

the Allegheny Mountains in Pennsylvania. The first sharp rise in this 

direction from the gently sloping basin which surrounds Buffalo at the foot 

of Lake Erie has an elevation of about 1200 feet.  It is about seven miles 

inland from Lake Erie.  One of these ridges swings westerly to merge in the 

uplands on the eastern side of the Eighteen Mile Creek valley which extends 

southward.   Along the crest of this ridge Erie County pioneers found many 

enormous chestnut trees and ever since that time, this section, as been 

known as Chestnut Ridge” 

 

.  With an overlooking panoramic vista of Lake Erie, the City of Buffalo, 

Village of Orchard Park and other towns now sits Chestnut Ridge Park,  the 

crown jewel of Erie County’s Park System.  

  

Chestnut Ridge Park consists of 1,213 acres of park land, originally named 

for the chestnut trees on its hills, it is currently the largest park operated by 

the Erie County Department of Parks, Recreation and Forestry. 

The Park property was acquired by Erie County in 1926, and it was one of 

the first parks established by the County. The park’s facilities and 

landscapes were improved substantially by the Works Progress 

Administration throughout the 1930s. The Park lands include some of the 

most beautiful natural scenery and vistas to be found anywhere in Western 

New York. 

 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Chestnut
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Erie_County,_New_York#Erie_County_Department_of_Parks,_Recreation_and_Forestry
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Works_Progress_Administration
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Works_Progress_Administration


 
  

The original casino 

The casino overlook in the early years 



 
 
  

The first toboggan runs 

CIRCA 1950 – Casino and toboggan runs 



  

With miles of walking, hiking, biking & running  trails, 

unsurpassed scenic views, toboggan and sledding runs, twelve 

tournament tennis courts, disc golf, snowmobiling, cross country 

skiing, natural lake, fishing pier, picturesque casino with roaring 

fire places and café, numerous picnic shelters and larger event 

shelters, Chestnut Ridge is the park for nearly any outdoor activity 

preference you may desire.   

Things to see and do in Chestnut Ridge Park 

● ● ● 
“Keep close to Nature’s heart… and break clear away, once in 
a while, and climb a mountain or spend a week in the woods. 

Wash your spirit clean.” – John Muir 

● ● ● 
 



  



 

 

 2020   
Sponsors, Program Advertisers 

and Silent Auction Donators 
 

Apex Corporation 

Alice L Say Family Foundation 

Litwin Castle Insurance 

Wolf Agency 

Elbers Landscape, Inc. 

Brown & Stromecki Insurance 

XOAR Communications 

Great Erie FCU 

 M & T Bank & Charitable Foundation 

Lockwood’s Garden Center 

Ilio Dipaolo Restaurant 

Jack Bertsch  

Pat Looney Photography 

Joe & Liz Cash 

 Doug Yoemans 

Jim & Toni Cudney 

Summer Classic Events, Inc. 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 



 

Thank You to all our 2020 

Commemorative Program Advertisers! 
 

Please support our Gala Program Advertisers, their 
donations make our event a success. 

Charitable Foundation 



 

    



   

 



 
  

 

Congratulations 

Chestnut Ridge Conservancy 
On Your 

Ten Year Anniversary 



 

APEX or Agricultural Products Extension LLC is a commodity merchandising 
company that specializes in the distribution of animal feed ingredients 
throughout the US, Canada, and internationally. APEX is headquartered in 
Hamburg, NY with additional office locations in the mid west and south. Since 
2001 we have serviced the agricultural community from coast to coast using 
rail, truck, and container transports. Our senior management group’s 150 
years of combined trading experience results in an ability to provide 
extensive value to our customers and suppliers. 

Proud Sponsor of the 

Chestnut Ridge 

Conservancy  
Ten Year Anniversary 



 

 
 
  



  

  

For 35 years, Thomas Johnson has been dedicated to providing 

his customers with the finest custom homes in the Buffalo and 

Western New York area. 

Each home and every customer will attest to the timeless 

design, durability, and excellent craftsmanship that have 

become synonymous with a Johnson Home. At Thomas Johnson 

Homes, custom is standard. 
 

Congratulations Chestnut Ridge 
Conservancy’s Ten Year Anniversary. 



  

Accomplishments 
 

 Casino interior stone work – completed in 2020  $10,000  
 Tennis courts lights replacement & relighting 2020  $25,000  

 Casino floor refinishing  $19,000  
 Eternal Frame trail head rest area  $5,000   
 Casino murals restoration $40,000  
New park entrance signs $29,000   
2018 Stonework restoration $15,000   
New wildflower garden $10,000 

 Boy Scout Legacy 11 Project (Pier, Shelter & Bridge) $7,500 
 New park benches & swing $5,000  
 Tennis courts wind screens $2,500  

 Fifteen Oak Tree Planting @ Eternal Flame Trail Head $1,500  
 Tennis court benches $500  

 Portable bicycle/sled racks $3,000  
 Binocular viewer at casino $1,200   

 Hamilton Ward memorial plaque $1,200   
 Commissioner’s cabin re-staining $1,000   
 Blue Star memorial garden $1,000   
 Dog waste collection stations $1,000  

 

Initiative(s) for 2021 
 

  An “all-inclusive/special needs” playground.  $450,000   

  

Event Sponsorships or Participations  
 

⚫ The Chestnut Ridge Summer Classic Tennis Tournament  ⚫ 

⚫ The United Way Day of Caring ⚫ 
⚫ Movie Night(s) on the Hill ⚫ 
⚫ The Orchard Park Art Festival ⚫ 
⚫ The Annual Kite Festival ⚫ 

⚫ Chestnut Ridge Santa Land & Winter Fest ⚫ 
 



 
  Legacy ’11 Boy Scouts Park Project 

The CRC’s first park project sponsorship 



 
  



 
  



 
  



  

Casino Mural Restoration by Eileen Sullivan of 

Aurora Art Conservation  

 



  

Three New Park Entrance Signs 



 
  

Fifteen Oak Tree Plantings at Eternal Flame Trail Head 

Tennis Court Wind Screens & Eight New Court Benches 



 

  

Wild Flower Gardens & 

Blue Star Memorial 

Gardens 



 

 

asdfa

Stonework restoration 



 
 
  

Eternal Flame Trail Head Rest Area Project with Boy Scout Troop 285 



 

 

Casino flooring and fireplace stonework restoration 



 
  

New Tennis Court Lighting 



 

United Way Day of Caring 
For over six years, in the month of August, the Conservancy has been working 
with M & T bank and a number of their outstanding volunteers to do painting, 

maintenance and cleanup work at Chestnut Ridge Park on the “United Way Day 
of Caring”.   Ron Michnik, the CRC’s only remaining founding trustee has been the 

lead coordinator between M & T bank and the Parks Department on this yearly 
effort.  So much has been done for the benefit of Chestnut ridge Park and we 

thank Ron Michnik, the many M & T Bank volunteers and the Erie County Parks 
department for working so well together and devoting their time! 



 

  

A Playground for All 

Coming to Chestnut Ridge Park in 2021 



 

  

A place where children 

of all abilities can enjoy 

healthy outdoor activity 

in a Park setting. 



 

Chestnut Ridge Conservancy event sponsorships and 

Community Outreach 

BPO Concerts 

Tennis Tournaments 

Movie Nights on the Hill 

Rock Painting at  the Orchard Park Art Festival 



 

Annual Kite Festival & Pumpkin painting 

Santa Land and Winter Festival 



 

 
 

Artify the Park 



 
  



bcbswny.com 

   

 

   

 
 

 
 

Dedicated to the Preservation and 
Restoration of Chestnut Ridge Park 




